
NARFE CHAPTER 1162
MONTHLY MEETING June 25, 2013

The June meeting of NARFE Chapter 1162 was called to order at 
5:30 p.m. at Denny’s Restaurant in Merriam by President Louise 
Lloyd.

The Invocation was given by Don Faidley followed by the flag 
salute led by Frank McGough.

President Lloyd welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

The secretary provided copies of the May 28th meeting minutes 
that were approved by the approving committee at the sign in 
table.  As you sign in, you should also pick up the agenda 
handout containing some of the committee reports. 

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer, Mary Haswell, reported a balance 
on hand of $5,081.19.  The report will be filed for audit.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Legislative:  Louis Bornman, our 1st Vice President, provided an 
excellent report in the agenda handout.  Be sure to pick it up at
the sign in table.  Included in the handout are locations and 
phone numbers for our legislators.  We must speak up and make our
views known to our congressman.

The current NARFE magazine contains some excellent articles that 
are well worth reading.  

If you are not receiving GEMS messages, now is the time to sign 
up.  You can do this by going to NARFE’s website, www.narfe.org, 
and sign in using your member ID, which is on the mailing label 
on your NARFE magazine.  Once signed in, click on “Update My 
Record” on the left side panel and provide your email address.  
This is the best way to get current information.

Service Officer:  Elizabeth Bornman included some good 
information regarding CPI-W and beneficiary forms.  Be sure to 
read her report in the agenda handout. 

Membership:  Elizabeth Bornman supplied numbers of deaths and 
non-renewal of memberships throughout NARFE.  We haven’t replaced
those with that many new members, thus our membership is really 
going down.  It is very important to reach out to potential 
members.  Elizabeth and Mary Haswell have applications and 
handouts available.  You can also recruit people for E-NARFE if 
they don’t want to be affiliated with a chapter.  The more 

http://www.narfe.org/


members in each state and the more nationally, the more clout we 
have.

Louise Lloyd made copies of a sample “Elevator” speech that 
describes simply and directly what NARFE is about.  Our benefits 
have never been in such jeopardy.

Alzheimer’s:  See Judy Arnold’s report on the agenda handout.

Sunshine:  Don Faidley sent a Sympathy card to Agnes 
Shellhammer’s family.  He also read a poem in memoriam.

Newsletter:  There will be no July or August newsletter.

NEW BUSINESS:

CONK Training will be August 26-28, 2013 in South Sioux City, 
Nebraska.  Registration fee is $65.00.  Elizabeth Bornman has the
registration forms.

Program:  Bill Nicks, the Special Events Coordinator with the 
American Royal, presented a monologue/impersonation of President 
Dwight Eisenhower following our dinner at Denny’s Restaurant.

Announcements:  Our next meeting is a potluck luncheon on 
September 24, 2013 at 12:30 p.m. at Overland Park Lutheran 
church.  The meat will be provided Elizabeth and Louis Bornman.  
We will ask members to bring side dishes and desserts.  We plan 
to have a silent auction of donated items from members to raise 
additional money for Alzheimer’s.  More information will be in 
the September newsletter.

Respectfully Submitted by Secretary

Ginny Glauser


